HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 13 September 2010
Eureka School, Dunsmore Way, Lower Midway.
PRESENT
Councillors – A Jones (Chair), D Jenkinson, C Dobson, R Shadrack, Mrs P Worthington, P Smith, N Tilley, P Murray, D Tagg and Mrs J Burley
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors - R Bell, Miss S Roberts, Mrs J Slawson, I Harper and A Sherratt  
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, Disrtrict Councillor M Stanton and Mr Brealey.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Mr Brealey repeated that the lamppost on Manchester Lane reminds overgrown. It was agreed that the Clerk will write to County Councillor C Jackson.
2. Mr Brealey reported that the road surface along Slack Lane was breaking up.
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	MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING 9 August 2010
I. Under Public Participation 1 amend to ‘branches’.
II. Under Public Participation 3 amend to ‘where it was’
III. Item 73/19/3 insert ‘not’.

IV. Item 76/10/1 add sub heading ‘Goseley Recreation Ground’.

V. Under Planning Applications-
Add additional paragraph ‘The Clerk had approached the developers at the Chesterfield site requesting Derek Adams name be incorporated in the naming of any new streets.

The minutes were amended and then approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
None 
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	POLICE MATTERS

1. Councillor Murray reported that there had been a disturbance on Lichfield Ave and several waste bins were set on fire. Councillor Murray said he was impressed by the response from both the Police and Fire and Rescue Service. Councilor Murray added that all the waste bins had been replaced.
2. Councillor Murray reported that there had been an increase in underage drinking on Salisbury Drive recreation ground.
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	MATTERS ARISING
1. Item 72/10/2 Councillor Smith reported that there had been a further attack by a dog on Greystich Lane.  Clerk said that a letter had been sent about the previous incidents. 
2. Councillor Murray said that the shop owner on Salisbury Drive had agreed to a small noticeboard erected near to his property.

RESOLVED Clerk to purchase a small metal noticeboard. It was agreed he could spend up to £200.00. 
3. The Clerk presented a revised Standing Orders. He explained that this was the National Standard model with minor adjustments to reflect how Hartshorne Parish Council operates.

RESOLVED the Standing Orders be adopted.
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. Councillor Murray reported that the residents of Kendricks Close were very happy with the work carried put on the footpath at the rear of their property.

RESOLVED that the Clerk write to contractor congratulating them on an excellent job. It was agreed to review the hedge on an annual basis.
2. Mr Tipper, Main Street had complained about the debris left on the road by the developers on the nearby building site.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact DCC.

3. Councillor Murray reported that the pavement along Repton Road had been rescheduled for a further clean.

4. Councillor Murray reported that the grass seed set outside the Rodney had not grown.
RESOLVED Clerk to write to County Councillor C Jackson.
5. Councillor Jenkinson reported that the School Governors ongoing complaints about the revised junction at Repton Road/ Ticknall Road should now cease has there appears little point in continuing any further correspondence with the County Council.

6. Councillor Smith asked if additional way markers could be obtained from the County Council. 

RESOLVED Clerk to request way markers from the County Council.

7. Councillor Tilley was concerned about the footpaths signs near to the abattoir, Coal Lane. Councillor Shadrack said that the Footpaths Officer is looking into the situation.
8. Councillor Shadrack said that the incorrectly spelt street sign at Dunnsmoor Lane has still not been replaced. Councillor Murray said that this will be raised at the next Forum.
9. Councillor Smith reported that youths are congregating on Gravel Pit Lane on Saturday evenings
RESOLVED Clerk to contact Police.
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	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

Nothing to report.
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. Councillor Tagg reported that a lock has been placed on the gate of the car park at Goseley recreation ground.

RESOLVED Clerk to investigate.

2. Councillor Murray reported that the site of the house recently demolished on Guildford Avenue is being considered to be used as allotments by the District Council.  

3. It was reported that an old shed has been erected on the allotments at Tower Road.

RESOLVED Clerk to investigate.

4. The Chairman presented the RoSPA report on the play equipment at Goseley recreation ground. He said that most of the equipment was classed as ‘Low Risk’ however the slide required investigation.

RESOLVED Clerk to contact DSK Engineering.  

5. Councillor Jenkinson reported that he had adjusted the thermostat at the changing rooms at Goseley recreation ground. Councillor Jenkinson also mentioned that a narrow trench had appeared between the touchline and the MUGA.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg.No 9 2010 0668 FH the erection of an extension  at 19 Leawood Road, Midway.

· Reg.No 9 2010 0654 the erections of an extension  at 58 Repton Road, Hartshorne. 

· Reg. No 9 2010 0780 A the erections of signs and lighting at Greyhound Inn, Ashby Road, Woodville.   
· Reg. No 9 2010 0823 FH the erection of a conservatory at 35 Tower Road, Hartshorne.
· Reg. No 9 2010 0722 NO the erection of a production extension at Pickstock Ashby Ltd, Coal Lane, Hartshorne.
Clerk to contact Planning Department to ensure existing footpath within the premises is not affected.
Granting of  Planning  Application

· Reg No: 9 2010 0500 FH the erection of an extension (amended scheme of Planning Permission 9/2009/0662)  at 113 Ticknall Road, Hartshorne

· Reg No: 9 2010 0509 FH the erection of a garden room at Princes Lodge, Netherhall Road, Hartshorne.
Refusal  Planning  Application

None
1. Councillor Smith asked if there had been any further developments on the proposed holiday chalets on Repton Road. Councillor Murray said that he had spoken owner who had indicated that the development was too continued as originally proposed. However Councillor Murray said he would make further enquires.
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Approved payments for September
Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - September

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

40.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - September

403.20
G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

DSK Engineering Services Ltd

Installation of goal posts, Goseley

581.63

STW 

Water Supply at Allotments

176.88

STW

Water Supply  at Goseley Recreation

170.78

Inland Revenue

2nd Qtr Income Tax & NI

558.95
Goseley Community Centre Trust

Room Hire

16.00

PA Forestry Services Ltd

Hedge Cutting at Kendricks Close

1425.00

C K Tipper

Padlock for allotments

26.80
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	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· Planning Application Notification to Parish Councils

RESOLVED that the Clerk write saying the Parish are not in favour of receiving Planning Application via e-mail.

Correspondence for  Information


· NHS Derbyshire County – Consultation on NHS Derbyshire County’s Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment

· SDDC – ‘Thanks’ re Sportsmobile 2010
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	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 11 October at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne.

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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